
 
 

 
MINUTES 

 
METROPOLITAN BOARD OF EQUALIZATION 

 
Friday July 30, 2021 

8:30 AM  

Property Assessor's Office, Howard Office Building, 2nd Floor, 

700 2nd Avenue South, Suite 210 

 

I. Call To Order 
 

II. Roll Call 
 

Members present for the morning session included: Mr. Derrick Starks, Mr. Bob Notestine, and Mr. 
Charley Hankla. Also present were Herman Ruben, Toni Porter, and Wes Thomas, with the Office of the 
Property Assessor and Josh Thomas with Metro Legal. 

 
III. Review and Approval of Minutes 

 
Motion to approve the minutes from the MBOE Meeting from July 27, and July 28, 2021, by Bob 
Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, unanimously approved. 

 
IV. New Business:  

 
V. Appeals: 

 
8:30 AM (Audio Appeal) 
 

Restaurant Depot 
Luis Rojas, appearing via Audio 
Personal Property Account No. 154113 

 Parcel ID 082 14 0 078.00 
111 Oldham St, Nashville TN 37213 

  
At the request of the appellant, this appeal is hereby withdrawn. 
 
 
 
 
 



8:45 AM (Audio Appeal) 
 
Zimmer US, Inc. 
Timothy Ferrar with AdvanTax, appearing via Audio 
Personal Property Account No. 166467 

 Parcel ID 103 14 0 026.00 
73 White Bridge Pike #4G, Nashville TN 37205 

  
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $5,612,786,000, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine,  
unanimously approved.  
 
9:00 AM (Audio Appeal) 
 
 American Multi-Cinema, Inc. 
 Will Toler, appearing via Audio 
 Personal Property Account No. 099117 
 Parcel ID 163 00 0 224.00 
 901 Bell Rd, Antioch TN 37013 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $717,838, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

American Multi-Cinema, Inc. 
 Will Toler, appearing via Audio 
 Personal Property Account No. 172285 
 Parcel ID 128 00 0 187.00 
 8125 Sawyer Brown Rd, Nashville TN 37221 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $873,856, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

American Multi-Cinema, Inc. 
 Will Toler, appearing via Audio 
 Personal Property Account No. 085515 
 Parcel ID 034 06 0 009.00 
 721 Myatt Dr, Madison TN 37115 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $243,964, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 
9:15 AM (Audio Appeal) 
 
 Google Fiber, Inc. 
 Barbara Lager with Ryan, LLC, appearing via Audio 
 Personal Property Account No. 166393 
 Parcel ID 082 14 0 021.00 
 800 2nd Ave N, Nashville TN 37201 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $60,774,177, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved.  
 
 
 



 
Google Fiber, Inc. 

 Barbara Lager with Ryan, LLC, appearing via Audio 
 Personal Property Account No. 169498 
 Parcel ID 093 09 0 339.00 
 1101 McGavock St #200, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $954,893, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved.  
 
10:00 AM (Audio Appeal) 
 
 Apple Six Tennessee dba BRE Select Hotels Corp 
 Tyler Wenig and John Hamspra with Revantage Tax Service, appearing via Audio 
 Personal Property Account No. 113983 
 Parcel ID 095 16 0 040.00 
 800 2nd Ave N, Nashville TN 37201 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $452,345, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved.  
 
10:15 AM  
 
 HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 163033 
 Parcel ID 174 00 0 032.00 
 5900 Crossings Blvd, Antioch TN 37013 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $0, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, unanimously 
approved. 
 

HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 163032 
 Parcel ID 174 00 0 032.00 
 5900 Crossings Blvd, Antioch TN 37013 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $0, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, unanimously 
approved. 
 

HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 160317 
 Parcel ID 174 00 0 032.00 
 5900 Crossings Blvd, Antioch TN 37013 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $0, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, unanimously 
approved. 
 
 
 
 



HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 166475 
 Parcel ID 174 00 0 032.00 
 5900 Crossings Blvd, Antioch TN 37013 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $0, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, unanimously 
approved. 
 

HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 153570 
 Parcel ID 134 00 0 270.00 
 490 Metroplex Dr, Nashville TN 37211 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $0, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, unanimously 
approved. 
 

HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 169634 
 Parcel ID 093 05 0 198.00 
 1100 Dr. Martin L. King, Jr, Blvd #1100, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $0, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, unanimously 
approved. 
 

Healthtrust Purchasing Group, LP 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 169636 
 Parcel ID 093 05 0 198.00 
 1100 Dr. Martin L. King, Jr, Blvd #1100, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $0, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, unanimously 
approved. 
 

Parallon Business Performance 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 169637 
 Parcel ID 093 05 0 198.00 
 1100 Dr. Martin L. King, Jr, Blvd #1100, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $0, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, unanimously 
approved. 
 

HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 139856 
 Parcel ID 093 05 0 198.00 
 1100 Dr. Martin L. King, Jr, Blvd #1100, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $3,544,197, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 



HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 114648 
 Parcel ID 085 00 0 037.00 
 3055 Lebanon Pike, Nashville TN 37214 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $1,697,237, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 132933 
 Parcel ID 092 14 0 089.00 
 2501 Park Plaza, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $15,336,693, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 172366 
 Parcel ID 092 14 0 089.00 
 1 Park Plaza, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $33,366,598, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

HCA, Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 172491 
 Parcel ID 092 14 0 089.00 
 1 Park Plaza, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $0, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, unanimously 
approved. 
 

HCA Corporation 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 174958 
 Parcel ID 092 14 0 089.00 
 1 Park Plaza, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $2,625,621, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

HCA Health Services of TN 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 155797 
 Parcel ID 092 11 0C 002.00 
 1 Park Plaza, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $3,439,191, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 



HCA Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 087526 
 Parcel ID 092 11 0 390.00 
 345 23rd Ave N #201, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $1,874,211, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

HCA Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 089279 
 Parcel ID 092 11 0 390.00 
 2300 Patterson St, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $77,804,128, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

HCA Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 098536 
 Parcel ID 147 07 0 112.01 
 391 Wallace Rd, Nashville TN 37211 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $9,942,291, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

HCA Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 120769 
 Parcel ID 092 11 0 390.00 004 
 2401 Parman Pl, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $4,525,248, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

HCA Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 159628 
 Parcel ID 086 00 0 007.00 
 3901 Central Pike #153, Hermitage TN 37076 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $2,107,186, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

HCA Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 132932 
 Parcel ID 050 00 0 079.00 
 3441 Dickerson Pike, Nashville TN 37207 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $23,941,899, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 



HCA Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 145918 
 Parcel ID 092 11 0 111.00 
 310 25th Ave N #309, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $1,554,586, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 

HCA Inc. 
 Brendan Baker with DuCharme, McMillen & Associates, appearing 
 Personal Property Account No. 094352 
 Parcel ID 086 00 0 064.00 
 5655 Frist Blvd, Hermitage TN 37076 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $16,102,608, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved. 
 
11:00 AM (Audio Appeal) 
 
 Quad Graphics 
 Bo Bearse with Ernst & Young, appearing via Audio 
 Personal Property Account No. 086466 
 Parcel ID 060 00 0 110.00 
 2947 Brick Church Pike, Nashville TN 37207 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $4,898,228, by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, 
unanimously approved.  
 
11:15 AM 
 
 Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 501.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #501, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $163,400, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $118,400. 
  

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 502.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #502, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 503.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #503, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 504.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #504, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 505.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #505, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $151,700, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $106,700. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 506.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #506, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 507.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #507, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 508.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #508, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $156,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $111,300. 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 509.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #509, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 510.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #510, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 511.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #511, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 512.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #512, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 513.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #513, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 514.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #514, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $179,500, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $134,500. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 515.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #515, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $197,900, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $152,900. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 516.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #516, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 517.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #517, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 518.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #518, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 519.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #519, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $169,600, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $124,600. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 520.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #520, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 521.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #521, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 522.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #522, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $151,700, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $106,700. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 523.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #523, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 524.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #524, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 525.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #525, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $215,000, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $170,000. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 526.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #526, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $215,000, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $170,000. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 601.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #601, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $163,400, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $118,400. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 602.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #602, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 603.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #603, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 604.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #604, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 605.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #605, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $151,700, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $106,700. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 606.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #606, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 607.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #607, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 608.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #608, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $156,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $111,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 609.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #609, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 610.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #610, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 611.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #611, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 612.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #612, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 

 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 613.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #613, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 615.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #615, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $197,900, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $152,900. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 616.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #616, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 617.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #617, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 618.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #618, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 619.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #619, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 
 
 
 
 



Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 620.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #620, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 621.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #621, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 622.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #622, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 623.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #623, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 624.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #624, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $148,300, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $103,300. 
 

Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 625.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #625, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $215,000, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $170,000. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Jimmy’s Last Laugh, LLC 
 Christopher Wilson, Attorney appearing 
 Parcel ID 093 10 0D 626.00 
 425 Rep John Lewis Way S #626, Nashville TN 37203 
 
Motion to No Change the Total Value of $215,000, by Bob Notestine, second by Charley Hankla, 
unanimously approved. Land Value of $45,000 and Improvement Value of $170,000. 
 
 
 

VI. Adjournment 
 

Motion to adjourn by Charley Hankla, second by Bob Notestine, unanimously approved. 
 
Meeting adjourned 11:43 AM. 

 
 
 
ATTEST:      APPROVED: 
 
 
              

 


